CORPORATE SERVICES LEAD MEMBER BRIEFING 9th April, 2001.

Present:
Councillors Antrobus and Murphy



M. Brooks, K. Clare, A. Eastwood, K. Horton,



J. Spink and A. Westwood

· Alan Eastwood reported on a meeting that he and Ken Horton had held with representatives from Oracle and indicated that Oracle were to supply a timetable when various projects etc. would be delivered and on the threat of litigation if the timetable was not adhered to.

· John Spink reported that the view of the District Auditor was that the Council did not need to seek supplementary grant approval as a result of the delay in disposing of Salford Shopping City but that because the disposal was in the pipe line it would be alright to carry forward £13m of capital programme as unfinanced

· VAT still awaiting the formal decision from Customs and Excise together with a decision from an independent tax consultant on the likely success of an appeal against the decision

· Payroll – problems had been encountered with the April payroll run and at the time of the meeting the situation was that it was hoped that staff would be paid on time i.e. 11th April but that it was likely that pay slips would not be available until 17th or 18th April.

· IT Monthly Update – Defer

· Customer Services monthly Update – Defer

· Capital Programme 2001/02 – noted

· Report of the Budget Committee – noted

· Briefing note for LEA Governors on schools opting out of the Council payroll services – noted

· Advertisement for Tender to supply IT Equipment. APPROVAL to place tenders for the supply of:-

· Personal Computer, Server and Data Storage Equipment

· Data Backup Security Software and Security Area Network Management

· Data, Video and Voice over IP Networking Equipment

· Uninterruptible Power Supply Systems

· Appointment of Consultants – Strategic Review of Support Services – APPROVAL in principle to the appointment of KPMG subject to the determination of the precise scope of the project

